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MILBORNE ST ANDREW
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN WORKING PARTY

[bookmark: _GoBack]                            MEETING HELD ON 10TH NOV 2015
             IN THE VILLAGE HALL COMMITTEE ROOM
No. 15
1. Present: Mike Brown (MB), David Gould (DG), Susan Gould (SG), Ronald Hogg (RH), Michael Hopper (MH), Pam Shults (PS) and Jo Witherden (JW).  Apologies GC and SC.  Introduced was Sally Lloyd-Jacob (SL-J), a colleague of JW, who may be able to act as consultant on research and policy writing etc.
2. The Minutes of Meeting No. 14 on 12th October 2015 were approved with no amendments.
3. There were no Declarations of Interest based on the Agenda
4. Feedback on presentation by D Wyatt and colleagues.
a. The Parish Council presentation was behind closed doors, so we are unable to report on questions asked, or opinions expressed.
b. Discussion about timing of any planning application and of the possible impact on NP?  They may apply, or they may wait to see if area ends up in the NP, in which case, it would be possibly more likely to be approved.
5. Progress on Scope and Initial Project Plan research:
a. Parking Policy Draft – RH/MH.  The Bournemouth/Poole/Dorset resident study, which set up standards for parking, was examined; this has been adopted by all local authorities, and was used in this research.  The Local Plan (policy 23) for residential parking states a standard, “Unless a different standard can be justified”.  Usually this caveat applies to less parking provision in towns, but the NPG could use this as part of our wish to increase designated parking in new builds.  Draft Policy attached.  This will be used as a framework to research further evidence, and will be amended as time goes on.
b. Housing – MH – The research has returned a multitude of various results, the next challenge to gain meaningful information from them to contribute to a policy.  JW to pass on contact details to gain the Affordable Housing Needs Survey from NDDC, also the Number of Persons on the Housing Register.  The gaps in information will be hopefully filled by the questionnaire.
c. Employment – SG/DG – Further work to hone the research has been completed.  The three existing Commercial Landowners will be contacted to asked specific questions about any expansion plans and impact on the area. JW suggests note on board in shop explaining why we will be doing a call for sites soon.
d. Facilities – SC – To be carried over to next month
e. Sites – JW – To be carried over to next month (using SHLAA and 5c landowner results)
f. Flooding – GC/MB – MB let us know that, although letter to possible Riparian owners have been sent out by the EA, many do not realise their responsibilities (RH – especially if stream is behind existing fence marking land boundary – they are still responsible).  Following on from the NP’s request to change the modification in the Local Plan with regards to Flooding Surveys in new build, if there is no amendment, this should be reflected in the NP policies, along with other concerns expressed last month to D Wyatt and colleagues (See Minutes No.14 Item 2c).  Recent research into Nitrates in Poole Harbour, questioning the villages pumping station has emerged, concern is that this may financially impact on the funding for the NP.  
g. Character – RH – Following on from suggestions last month, due to working commitments, a walk round the older part of the village investigating styles is not possible.  Also the existing conservation officer is about to leave, so there may not be availability to take part.  PS has been asked to cover some aspects of this area, linking with the heritage of the village.  PS is involved with the village history group, so it is hoped that some of the members may be able to give information.
h. SEA – Strategic Environmental Assessment - which may not be needed, therefore to be reviewed.
6. Investigate possibility of consultancy with Sally Lloyd-Jacobs - Working part-time at Poole Unitarian Authority at present, SL-J has a wide range of experience, including rural planning.  She will be able to allocate some time to advise, especially as one of her specialities matches our need to look at the Character of the village (5g).  She suggests that she helps in “bitesize chunks” and will rely on much work being carried out by the NPG to reduce costs.  Sally feels that she can put together a realistic costing of work that could be completed by the next funding payback deadline (March 2016).  MH will now be able to put together the next grant application.  Sally’s costs will be invoiced to and paid by the PC (who will hold the funding on our behalf).
7. Any Other Business:
a. Request to arrange informal presentation from Justin Miller regarding ideas for the small parcel of land just above Fox View.  Group feels that it cannot accept piecemeal reports, but would need a “whole area” report of the land the Miller family may feel is suitable for developing.  Otherwise it may result in several presentations from the same family.
b. Reporter Newsletter – suggestions – small article about call for sites from landowners in next issue.  Can use some Q&A from Cerne Abbas newsletter (JW), also can put q’s to JW which are MSA specific.
8. Date of Next Meeting.  The meeting closed at 8.40pm.  The next meeting is the 8th Dec, 7.00pm, in the VH Committee Room.
Tasks:
More topic specific research needed to complete the information gathering.  Remember to check on the Scope Document as a guideline so that we: 
1. Gather what is already existing in information.
2. Don’t get too sidetracked into other topics (that’s me!!).
3. Know what we have to include in the questionnaire to fill in the gaps!. 
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